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FROM THE PRESIDENT  

Dear Brothers and Sisters,

The state of the Washington DC Lodge is STRONG and 
continuing to grow stronger as the days go by. When I 
took over as President last January in 2016, my Board 
of Directors and I were tasked with many difficulties, 
both socially and financially. Over the past year we have 
made some tough decisions. However, I am pleased to 
report that we are taking the Lodge in the right direction 
and overcoming some of the shortfalls we faced.

Throughout the past few years, DC Lodge #1 has been 
faced with many unexpected financial burdens. We 
have had to replace the elevator, replace the heating 
and air conditioning, and fix the roof; as well as having 
numerous unforeseen expenditures, from broken pipes 
to fixing the front door. This put a major financial burden 
on the Lodge.

In addition, I was faced with handling many situations 
that were creating, in large part, the financial strains the 
Lodge was experiencing. Some Labor Committees were 
not paying on time and others weren’t paying the correct 
amount. The largest fiscal strain I faced was that our 
Club was continuing to fail financially. I am proud to say 
many of these issues have been addressed and corrected, 
strengthening the Lodge’s financial position. All Labor 
Committees are paying the correct amounts, most Labor 
Committees are paid in full for their membership, and 
the ones who are not paid in full are working with us. 
Finally, some difficult decisions were made about the 
Club.

Over the past year, I, along with the Board of Directors, 
realized that the Club was financially burdening the 

by Andy Maybo  |  amaybo@dc-fop.org

(continued...)

mailto:amaybo@dc-fop.org
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Lodge to the point that we could no longer sustain 
providing the subsidy we had been providing for many 
years. Just as a base example, the Club made $85,000 in 
2016 and paid out over $115,000 in salaries. This doesn’t 
even include Club expenses, daily operating costs, and 
fees/taxes. The Lodge subsidized this difference year 
after year. Unfortunately, our Club has faced many 
hurdles over the past years, which has resulted in 
these losses. With fewer officers going to court in the 
morning, our breakfast hours took a major hit. All of the 
nearby construction has further limited parking around 
the Lodge and lunch and dinner began to suffer more. 
Although the bar was still doing a decent business on 
Thursday and Friday nights, the restaurant portion of the 
Club was failing. Realizing that we had to subsidize the 
Club over $100,000 a year with money from dues, the 
decision was made in 2017 to close the restaurant and 
just keep the bar open only on Wednesdays, Thursdays 
and Fridays.  

I have vowed as President to always have the best interest 
of the membership at heart. I couldn’t continue knowing 
that so much money was going into the restaurant when 
most our membership never utilized it. The decision to 
close the restaurant came with some devastating and 
heartbreaking decisions. We had to terminate two of our 
long-term employees at the Lodge who had been with us 
for over 25 years each. This was heartbreaking for us all, 
but they still return on occasion to work banquets and 
special events.  

With the changes to the restaurant and bar, the Lodge is 
saving an enormous amount of money and I’m proud to 
say we are starting to show a profit from the Club for the 
first time in years. We are now exploring the possibility 
of serving a very basic menu while the bar is open.  

FROM THE PRESIDENT  (cont.)

(continued...)
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One issue, which has always been difficult to conquer, 
is communications both within the Lodge and with 
our membership. We utilize Constant Contact as an 
email option to reach our membership. However, if 
our members are not signed up they do not receive the 
information. With close to 10,000 email addresses, we 
currently show a 20% read rate. Even when we printed 
an actual Simulcast newspaper most members stated 
they never read it. We can only do so much to make the 
membership aware of what we are doing and how we 
are doing it. Each member bears a responsibility to keep 
their information updated within the Lodge and to read 
the information that is disseminated. Communication 
will always be a challenge for all of us.

The Lodge has been involved with numerous fund raisers 
and community events throughout the past year. We 
have raised over $8,000 for Make-A-Wish Foundation, 
and we donated well over 1,500 toys to Washington DC 
Central Mission Operation Christmas Miracle. We have 
raised tens of thousands of dollars for members in need 
through Go Fund Me efforts, and we had an extremely 
successful year with our National Night Out involvement.  
These are just a few examples of the ways we have given 
back to our membership and the community we serve. 

I am also proud to announce that we will be starting 
a scholarship fund for members’ children attending 
their first year of college. Although we do not yet know 
the dollar amount or number of scholarships, I plan to 
advertise them within the next two months. The process 
will be competitive, with a scholarship committee in 
place to do the selection. This is just another way for us 
at the Lodge to give back to its membership.

With the tough stuff behind us, I now want to move 
forward with unity and vision for the Lodge. It’s time 
my Board takes the Lodge into the future with financial 

FROM THE PRESIDENT  (cont.)

(continued...)
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stability, a strong reputation and an overall authoritative 
stance when supporting our own. My goal is to have 
Labor Committee Chairs, Agency Trustees, and all Board 
of Directors to join us in making 2017 our best year 
so far. The Fraternal Order of Police has a rich history 
in Washington, DC and I will not let this organization 
diminish or become extinct.

In closing, I believe it is prudent to remind everyone that 
there are too many external forces and agencies for us 
to be against each other in the FOP. Now is the time 
we all must unite and stand up against those who are 
bringing us, our agencies, and the FOP down. We are 
FOP Strong!!!  

God Bless you and please be safe!

Fraternally,

Andy Maybo 
President

FROM THE PRESIDENT  (cont.)
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FROM THE VICE-PRESIDENT  

Dear Brothers and Sisters of Lodge #1,

As I write this our FOP Lodge family has been struck 
with tragedy. As many of you will have already heard 
by the time you read this article, we have lost a truly 
wonderful friend and colleague Nila Ritenour and her 
daughter Melissa to a car accident on April 13, 2017. 
Also injured in the car accident were Nila’s grandson 
(Melissa’s son), and a longtime friend, Phyllis L. Grimes 
(DOC). Please pray for all.

On Wednesday, April 12, 2017, the lodge hosted its  
monthly general membership meeting. During the 
meeting the welfare and state of the lodge was debated 
with a motion on the floor to close the Club portion of 
the Lodge (the motion did not pass.) As stated in the 
meeting the Lodge on a whole is moving forward in the 
right direction and forecasts a bright future for the Lodge 
if we continue to stay on the path. In a draft quarterly 
budget projection the Lodge has been able to curve 
costs by approximately 60K for 2017, compared to the 
same time frame in 2016. The final numbers won’t be 
available until the June meeting and end of quarter, but 
things are definitely looking forward for us as a Lodge. 
I am proud of our Board of Directors, members of the 
Executive Board, Club Committee, volunteers, and 
members that have made such an immediate impact on 
what we are trying to accomplish. We do have a long 
road ahead of us, but it is an encouraging start to our 
new year. As always, our Lodge members have come 
together to make things happen when we needed them 
the most.

On March 12, 2017, the St. Patrick’s Day Parade activities 
were a success at the Lodge because of the Auxiliary, 
volunteers and members who attended. As many have 

by Mike Murphy  |  mmurphy@dc-fop.org

(continued...)

mailto:mmurphy@dc-fop.org
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pointed out, the family participation continues to increase 
as word spreads on the kid-friendly atmosphere of the 
event. Additional compliments came in for the selection 
of food and drink specials in place. I do believe that 
thanks are due to Mrs. Bonnie Cannon who spearheads 
the annual event. So, “Thank You Bonnie and all that you 
do!” The St. Patrick’s Day event continues to be a great 
success and a fun day for all who participate. See you 
next year! 

In closing, I would hope that all of you enjoyed the new 
FOP shirts for St. Patrick’s Day.  This was a huge success 
for the Lodge, and so much of a success that we will be 
coming out with two new versions of shirts in coming 
weeks. Additionally, we may look at creating other swag 
such as FOP cups, mugs and much more, so stay tuned, 
thank you and be safe.

Please all be safe, fraternally, 
 
Mike Murphy 
Vice President

FROM THE VICE-PRESIDENT  (cont.)
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FROM THE TREASURER
by Pablo Figueroa  |  pfigueroa@dc-fop.org

It is with a heavy heart that I begin this article. We at the 
Lodge have lost two of our members to a sudden tragedy. Nila 
and Melissa Ritenour were both involved in a fatal accident 
– we are all shocked and saddened by the sudden loss. We 
have been working collectively with our Lodge president to 
support the survivors during this extremely painful time. If you 
have any desire to help please make your concerns known 
to President Andy Maybo (amaybo@dc-fop.org) since he is 
coordinating all assistance from the Lodge to the family and 
friends.

On another note, we continue to work very hard as National 
Police Week approaches. You should be aware that your 
Lodge is in full throttle with plans to give all attendees and 
volunteers a wonderful experience at this event. I truly am 
looking forward, along with the rest of our staff and supporters, 
to making this event better than the last. This is our goal every 
year.

We really could use more volunteers in every area. If you 
have never volunteered before please consider it. It is a lot 
of work but the experience is a great one since we have fun 
serving others and being together. 

I also want to ask each one of you to check out our web 
site regularly (www.dc-fop.org) as we work to improve and 
increase the knowledge for our members about what benefits 
the Lodge has to offer. We are working diligently to bring the 
entire Lodge to new heights when it comes to services and 
benefits. This is by no means an easy task, so your patience 
and continuing support are greatly appreciated. 

I also urge everyone to remember that our responses to 
requests might be a little delayed since we are working on 
audits, Police Week and the upcoming National conference.

Thank you for your support as we continue to strive in 
providing you and our entire membership with the service 
that you all deserve. Most of all, thank you for allowing me 
the opportunity to continue to serve you as your treasurer.  

LODGE NAME: 
Jerrard F. Young

LODGE NUMBER: 
DC Lodge One

ADDRESS: 
711 4th St. NW 
Washington, DC 20001

PHONE: 
202-408-7764

FAX: 
202-408-1680

mailto:pfigueroa@dc-fop.org
mailto:amaybo@dc-fop.org
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MEMBER BENEFIT:

Travel Discounts!
As a member of the FOP, you are eligible for travel benefits 

through the National Lodge’s arrangement with Travel 
Perks! With this benefit, you get exclusive FOP bonuses plus 

the best savings on cruises, resorts and tours.

SAVINGS INCLUDE:

• NO booking fees

• NEXT TO NOTHING Deposit Program—you can make a 
reservation with as little as $50 per person down!

• 10% CASH BACK OR BONUS CREDITS on every vacation. 
We will quote you the exact amount (call today  
541-855-3222) or visit www.travelperks.biz/fop

• 5% SAVINGS on Shore Excursions

• BONUS SAVINGS on Complete Travel Packages

• Price Matching and Price Reduction Monitoring included

www.travelperks.biz/fop

www.travelperks.biz/fop
www.travelperks.biz/fop
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FROM OUR CHAPLAIN 

A year has passed since I took over as chaplain for our 
Lodge and what a year it was. There hasn’t been in 
recent years a year where we have had so many assaults 
and ambush style attacks on police officers with such 
deadly outcomes. In the first half of the year shooting 
deaths were up 78%, but unfortunately a common stat 
that didn’t change that much was the average age and 
time on the job. You would think it would be the young 
officers – or as us old timers would say, the rookies – as 
the most affected group; but no, the average age was 
41 years old and the average time on the job was 13 
years and 3 months. A year when law enforcement and 
police officers were so vilified and hated by the public. 
A year when news and social media kept stirring the 
pot, keeping emotions high in our society. A year when 
a single incident could spark a riotous event between 
the public and police. A year when police departments 
throughout this country were struggling to keep their man 
power levels up when the numbers of applicants and the 
desire to become a police officer dwindled. So many 
police departments are asking us in law enforcement to 
fill in the ranks and continue on, wear more hats, and 
pick up the slack – doing more with less. 

You can argue that the near future looks bleak without 
much promise for us in law enforcement, but we didn’t 
sign up for a cake walk nor take an oath to protect and 
serve on easy street. We raised our right hands and 
swore to protect those who couldn’t defend themselves 
and serve those who needed our guidance, care and 
compassion; to be the guardians of society, the sheep 
dogs protecting the flock, the last line of defense when 
everyone else can sleep at night knowing we are out 
here keeping them safe. I have stated this before: we 
are fathers and mothers, brothers and sisters, sons and 

by Joseph (Jody) Stimmell  | jstimmell@dc-fop.org

(continued...)

mailto:jstimmell@dc-fop.org
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FROM OUR CHAPLAIN  (cont.)

daughters, as well as neighbors and friends. We don’t 
suit up every day for the public’s approval and God 
knows we don’t do it for the money; we do it because 
it is our calling. We do it because we believe in words 
like Honor, Integrity, Bravery, Community and Service. 
We do it because someone has to protect and serve our 
nation’s communities and be the last line of defense. 
We as police officers and law enforcement have chosen 
to be warriors, and warriors don’t hang up their hats 
because of the opinions of others no matter how many 
or loud they become. We have to hold the line – the thin 
blue line – remembering that without us there would be 
anarchy. Also one of the reasons it is called the thin blue 
line is because only a few can do what we have chosen 
to do as a profession. It is a talent that not many have: 
moving forward into danger, making sense out of chaos, 
and turning tragedy into relief. By the time this article is 
published I will have proudly served 27 years as a police 
officer, and Brothers and Sisters I am truly honored and 
humbled to be part of such a noble and proud profession 
and be surrounded by you, my fellow officers on this life 
journey. 

Police Week is a time for Law Enforcement, their 
families, and the rest of the world to remember those 
who made the ultimate sacrifice in the performance of 
their job. Remembering that their sacrifice is as painful 
to us as the survivors will not be minimized and will 
be acknowledged every year. The names of 234 fallen 
officers will be added to the National Police Memorial 
this year.  There is a saying that all police officers gave 
some, but 234 brother and sister officers gave all. As we 
have done since 1982 we will honor and pay tribute 
to our fallen heroes and mourn their passing. We also 
need to celebrate their lives and what these heroes 
accomplished and who they touched during their time 
with us. With heavy hearts let us come together and pray 
for our fallen heroes. Tell the families of our fallen that 

(continued...)
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FROM OUR CHAPLAIN  (cont.)

we are grateful for their service and remind them that 
even though our brother or sister is no longer here they 
are still family and can call on each and any one of us if 
they are in need. The one constant I could count on as 
a police officer was if I needed backup, whether on or 
off duty, it came with lights and sirens on. So if we have 
members or families in need, let us not give any less 
than we would’ve for our fellow officers. It is another 
constant that when someone needs serious help, they 
new the best person to call was a police officer. We as 
officers know this to be true, but our country and society 
might be having some memory loss forgetting this fact. 
We are called to make miracles happen, fix what can’t 
be fixed and bring order to chaos. As police and law 
enforcement we should be very, very proud of that. WE 
ARE A BREED APART!! Brothers and Sisters, remember 
as always, be safe out there, watch your six and always 
remember Rule Number #1.

I leave you with a Police Officer’s Prayer:

Lord, I ask for courage – 

Courage to face and conquer my own fears, 
Courage to take me where others will not go.

I ask for strength –

Strength of body to protect others, and 
strength of spirit to lead others.

I ask for dedication –

Dedication to my job, to do it well, 
Dedication to my community, to keep it safe.

Give me, Lord, concern for those who trust 
me, and compassion for those who need me.

And please, Lord through it all, be at my side.  



[ Advertisement ]

https://www.madametussauds.com/washington-dc/en/
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“I’m retired Sergeant 

Darris Larsen of MPD,  

now a Realtor with  

Long and Foster. 

I help heroes find the 

homes of their dreams.”

Houses for HeroesHouses For
Heroes

Hello,

I am Retired Sergeant Darris Larsen (MPD)

I am a Realtor with Long & Foster. I help Heroes

find the home of their dreams.

Cell­703­862­3458

WoodbridgeHomesOnline.com

woodbridgehomesonline.com
703-862-3458
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FROM THE DC POLICE UNION  

“It is fitting and proper that we express our gratitude 
for the dedicated service and courageous deeds of law 
enforcement officers and for the contributions they have 
made to the security and well-being of all our people.” 
This was said by President John F. Kennedy on October 1, 
1962 when he signed into law, National Peace Officers 
Memorial Day.

Since the first recorded death of a police officer, Constable 
Darius Quimby in 1791, 22,848 law enforcement officers 
have sacrificed their lives serving the communities and 
this Country that they swore an oath to protect. During 
National Police Week we honor their lives and honor 
the survivors they leave behind.

Over the last 13 years, I have been honored to be a 
member of the police department that hosts National 
Police Week, and the thousands of police officers from 
around the world that converge here every year. 

As law enforcers, we are the thin blue line separating 
the criminal element of our society, those who have no 
regard for public safety or the law, from the rest of the 
law-abiding communities and citizens we serve. We do 
this as our chosen profession even though our existence 
is not popular. We do this while our chosen profession 
is demonized in the media. We do while our chosen 
profession is trampled in the court of public opinion. We 
do this while our chosen profession is weakened through 
political influence. But the simple fact is, WE STILL DO 
IT, not for fame or glory, not for fortune or wealth, not for 
any other reason but this is our chosen profession. We 
are the sheepdogs, strong and courageous, protecting 
those who can’t protect themselves from the wolves. WE 
ARE THE THIN BLUE LINE. 

by Matthew Mahl  |  mmahl@dcpoliceunion.com

(continued...)

mailto:mmahl@dcpoliceunion.com
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Police Week is filled with many events, it’s a time when 
we can feel safe amongst our peers and have fun with 
the Brothers and Sisters we don’t get a chance to see 
very often. It’s a time to remember our friends who have 
been called home, and be a shoulder to cry on for those 
still grieving.

Every year, I take the time to remember my friends, 
Trooper Robert Perez Jr., Sergeant Gerard Burke Jr., 
Officer Wayne Pitt, Officer James McBride, and all the 
other MPD Members who have died in the line of duty, 
sacrificing their lives in the service of their communities. 
I visit each and every one of them at the National Police 
Officer Memorial, say a prayer for their soul and their 
survivors, and I ask that each and every one of you take 
the time to remember your lost friends and reflect on the 
sacrifices police officers throughout the country make 
every day. 

I hope that you each and every one of you have a 
memorable and safe Police Week, take the time to thank 
a survivor for their lost loved ones service and wear your 
badge of honor with pride.  

FROM THE DC POLICE UNION  (cont.)
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THANK  YOU
for your service

DCBRAU.COM
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WASHINGTON, DC

VISIT US AT THE BREWERY
3178-B BLADENSBURG RD NE 

NATIONAL

POLICE WEEK 2017

In 1962, President John F. Kennedy signed 
a proclamation which designated May 15 
as Peace Officers Memorial Day and the 
week in which that date falls as Police 
Week. Currently, tens of thousands of 
law enforcement officers from around the 
world converge on Washington, DC to 
participate in a number of planned events 
which honor those that have paid the 
ultimate sacrifice.

The Memorial Service began in 1982 as a 
gathering in Senate Park of approximately 
120 survivors and supporters of law 
enforcement. Decades later, the event, 
more commonly known as National Police 
Week, has grown to a series of events 
which attracts thousands of survivors and 
law enforcement officers to our Nation’s 
Capital each year.

The National Peace Officers’ Memorial 
Service, which is sponsored by the Grand 
Lodge of the Fraternal Order of Police, is 
one in a series of events which includes 
the Candlelight Vigil, which is sponsored 
by the National Law Enforcement Officers 
Memorial Fund (NLEOMF) and seminars 
sponsored by Concerns of Police Survivors 
(C.O.P.S.)

National Police Week draws in between 
25,000 to 40,000 attendees. The attendees 
come from departments throughout the 
United States as well as from agencies 
throughout the world. This provides a 
unique opportunity to meet others that 
share a common brotherhood. In that spirit, 
the Fraternal Order of Police DC Lodge #1 
sponsors receptions each afternoon and 
evening during Police Week. These events 
are open to all law enforcement personnel 
and are an experience unlike any other.
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Tuesday, May 2, 2017

Annual Blue Mass
The Annual Blue Mass will be held at 12:10 p.m. 

at St. Patrick’s Catholic Church at 10th & G Streets, 

NW in Washington, DC. For additional information 

please call 202-347-2713 or visit  

www.saintpatrickdc.org.

Monday, May 8, 2017

Washington Area Law Enforcement 
Memorial Service
The DC FOP Lodge #1, FOP Auxiliary, DC MPD 

and DC-COPS are co-hosting the 38th Annual 

Washington Area Law Enforcement Officers 

Memorial Service, which starts at 11:30 a.m. at 

DC MPD Headquarters, 300 Indiana Avenue, NW, 

Washington, DC. The Honorees this year will be 

Corporal Harvey Snook  III (Arlington County, VA), 

Officer Ashley Marie Guindon (Prince William 

County, VA), Corporal Jacai David Colson (Prince 

George’s County, MD), Senior Deputy Mark 

Franklin Logsdon (Harford County, MD), and Senior 

Deputy Patrick Bryan Dailey (Harford County, MD). 

Our guest speaker will be Chief Thomas Manger, 

Montgomery County, MD) and our emcee will be 

Alison Starling from WJLA 7. We will be hosting 

a luncheon at the nearby DC FOP Lodge after the 

service.

Friday, May 12, 2017

Police Unity Tour Arrival Ceremony
Arrival Ceremony will begin at 2:00 p.m. at the 

National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial. 

Begun in 1997, the Police Unity Tour has raised 

nearly 16 million dollars for the NLEOMF. Visit  

www.policeunitytour.com, call 973-443-0030, or 

E-mail info@unitytour.com for more information.

POLICE WEEK 2017 SCHEDULE

Saturday, May 13, 2017

29th Annual Candlelight Vigil
The Candlelight Vigil will be held at 8:00 p.m. The 

event is sponsored by the National Law Enforcement 

Officers Memorial. Because of construction for 

the National Law Enforcement Museum, the vigil 

will be held at the National Mall between 4th and 

7th streets. No tickets are required and everyone 

is welcome. For additional information please call 

202-737-3400.

FOP DC Lodge #1 Events
The FOP DC Lodge will be hosting the local daily 

events at 1880 2nd Street SW Washington DC 

(just a few blocks from the Washington Nationals 

Stadium) The event starts at 11:00 a.m. for three 

days and goes until 2 a.m. Vendors will be set up 

during this time and will be there for all three days. 

Our bar and food service will also be open along 

with music and entertainment. Pipe bands will be 

required to check in with security before starting to 

play. No pipe bands will be allowed to play on the 

May 15 at the site.

Sunday, May 14, 2017

Annual Emerald Society & Pipe Band 
March and Service
This event is sponsored by the National Conference 

of Law Enforcement Emerald Societies (NCLEES). 

Assembly will be at New Jersey Ave and F Street 

NW (near Union Station) at 5:00 p.m.; the march 

will step off at 6:00 p.m. and proceed to the 

National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial, 

where the memorial service will be held. Visit  

www.nclees.org for more information and 

registration.

(continued...)

www.saintpatrickdc.org
www.policeunitytour.com
mailto:info@unitytour.com


DC Lodge #1  SIMULCAST:  19

®

POLICE WEEK 2017 SCHEDULE  (cont.)

Sunday, May 14, 2017 (cont.)

National Police Survivors Conference 
and C.O.P.S. Kids/Teens
Sponsored by Concerns of Police Survivors 

(C.O.P.S.) at the Hilton Alexandria Mark Center 

Hotel. Family and co-worker survivors have 

opportunities to receive support to understanding 

grief, prepare for trial, learn new coping skills, and 

build connections with others. School aged children 

of fallen officers spend the day at Quantico taking 

part in activities specially tailored for their age. Visit 

www.nationalcops.org or call 573-346-4911 for 

more information.

Annual Steve Young National Honor 
Guard Competition and Pipe Band 
Competition
This event is hosted by the Fraternal Order of Police 

and takes place at the Grant Statue (west front of the 

United States Capitol.) During the day you will see 

honor guard teams and pipe bands all performing 

for the public as they pay their heart felt tributes to 

law enforcement and the nation’s surviving families. 

Time: 8:00 a.m. to approximately 4:00 p.m.

Contact: Ken Roske at policeweekhg@aol.com

www.policeweekhonorguard.com

FOP DC Lodge #1 Events
See Friday, May 13 for information.

Monday, May 15, 2017 

Annual National Peace Officers’ 
Memorial Service
Sponsored by the Grand Lodge Fraternal Order 

of Police and the Grand Lodge Fraternal Order 

of Police Auxiliary. The Memorial Service will 

be held on the West Front of the United States 

Capitol in Washington, D.C. The Service begins at 

11:00 a.m. and is expected to run approximately 

2 hours. Contact: Andy Maybo (amaybo@dc-fop.

org) or Linda Hennie (lshennie@aol.com). The 

Wreath Laying Ceremony will be held immediately 

following the Memorial Service. Please note: 

Service begins promptly at 11 a.m.

FOP DC Lodge #1 Events
See Friday, May 13 for information.

Tuesday, May 16, 2017

National Police Survivors Conference 
and C.O.P.S. Kids/Teens
Day two of conference will allow surviving family 

and co-workers more opportunities to learn about 

coping, grief, and build connections. Kids and Teens 

of fallen officers spend the day with activities. In the 

evening, family and co-worker survivors can relax 

and enjoy the “Picnic on the Patio” at the Hilton 

Alexandria Mark Center Hotel. Visit  

www.nationalcops.org or call 573-346-4911 for 

more information.

www.nationalcops.org
mailto:policeweekhg@aol.com
www.policeweekhonorguard.com
www.nationalcops.org
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NAME	 EOW	 STATE	
Kenneth Bettis	 9/16/16	 Alabama
Allen Brandt	 10/28/16	 Alaska
Leander Frank	 8/30/16	 Arizona
David Glasser	 5/19/16	 Arizona
Darrin Reed	 11/8/16	 Arizona
Robert Barker	 9/15/16	 Arkansas
William Cooper	 8/10/16	 Arkansas
Lisa Mauldin	 12/18/16	 Arkansas
Scott Ballantyne	 2/10/16	 California
Paul Carlisle *	 12/1/15	 California
Jonathan De Guzman	 7/28/16	 California
Jack Hopkins	 10/19/16	 California
Michael Katherman	 6/14/16	 California
Alfonso Lopez	 10/24/16	 California
Rod Lucas	 10/31/16	 California
Steven Owen	 10/5/16	 California
Nathan Taylor	 3/13/16	 California
Jose Vega	 10/8/16	 California
Dennis Wallace	 11/13/16	 California
Lesley Zerebny	 10/8/16	 California
Nathan Carrigan	 2/24/16	 Colorado
Cody Donahue	 11/25/16	 Colorado
Derek Geer	 2/8/16	 Colorado
Sebastain Diana*	 3/12/11	 Florida
John Kotfila Jr.	 3/12/16	 Florida
Henry McAleenan Jr.	 3/6/16	 Florida
Eric Oliver	 11/22/16	 Florida
Jorge Ramos 	 5/1/16	 Florida
Jorge Sanchez	 11/1/16	 Florida
Michael Williams	 10/31/16	 Florida
Gregory Barney	 2/11/16	 Georgia
Anthony Freeman	 5/5/16	 Georgia
DaJhaun Gaitors *	 10/22/14	 Georgia
Justin Rouse *	 5/9/15	 Georgia
Daryl Smallwood	 11/8/16	 Georgia
Nicholas Smarr	 12/7/16	 Georgia
Jody Smith	 12/8/16	 Georgia
Timothy Smith	 8/13/16	 Georgia
Patrick Sondron	 11/6/16	 Georgia

FALLEN HEROES 2016

* Line of duty death in a year previous to 2016
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NAME	 EOW	 STATE	
Justin White	 11/15/16	 Georgia
James Brockmeyer	 10/28/16	 Illinois
Adam Conrad	 1/20/16	 Illinois
Scot Fitzgerald	 3/5/16	 Illinois
Jason Gallero	 9/15/16	 Illinois
Carl Koontz	 3/20/16	 Indiana
Anthony Beminio	 11/2/16	 Iowa
David Bowen *	 9/29/08	 Iowa
Susan Farrell	 3/26/16	 Iowa
Adam Liddle *	 10/29/15	 Iowa
Justin Martin	 11/2/16	 Iowa
Shawn Miller	 8/3/16	 Iowa
Carlos Puente-Morales	 3/26/16	 Iowa
Brandon Collins	 9/11/16	 Kansas
Michael Kern *	 1/20/15	 Kansas
Brad Lancaster	 5/9/16	 Kansas
Robert Melton	 7/19/16	 Kansas
Charles Howley *	 5/14/14	 Kentucky
Shannon Brown	 8/13/16	 Louisiana
David Elahi	 7/3/16	 Louisiana
Bradford Garafola Sr.	 7/17/16	 Louisiana
Matthew Gerald	 7/17/16	 Louisiana
Natasha Hunter	 6/7/16	 Louisiana
Montrell Jackson	 7/17/16	 Louisiana
Jude Lewis	 11/8/16	 Louisiana
David Michel Jr.	 6/22/16	 Louisiana
Derrick Mingo	 6/4/16	 Louisiana
Jacai Colson	 3/13/16	 Maryland
Patrick Dailey	 2/10/16	 Maryland
Mark Logsdon	 2/10/16	 Maryland
Thomas Clardy	 3/16/16	 Massachusetts
Ronald Tarentino Jr.	 5/22/16	 Massachusetts
Benjamin Voss *	 9/7/13	 Massachusetts
Myron Jarrett	 10/28/16	 Michigan
Ronald Kienzle	 7/11/16	 Michigan
Kevin Miller	 6/29/16	 Michigan
Collin Rose	 11/23/16	 Michigan
Kenneth Steil	 9/17/16	 Michigan
Michael Winter	 5/31/16	 Michigan

* Line of duty death in a year previous to 2016

FALLEN HEROES 2016  (cont.)
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Joseph Zangaro	 7/11/16	 Michigan
James Tartt	 2/20/16	 Mississippi
Paul Clark	 7/4/16	 Missouri
Blake Snyder	 10/6/16	 Missouri
Ronald Strittmatter *	 1/3/15	 Missouri
Gregory Hamill *	 2/19/14	 Nebraska
Sean Cullen	 3/8/16	 New Jersey
William Fearon	 12/28/16	 New Jersey
Nikeelan Semmon	 7/1/16	 New Jersey
Frankie Williams	 12/5/16	 New Jersey
Jose Chavez	 8/12/16	 New Mexico
Clint Corvinus	 9/2/16	 New Mexico
Ryan Thomas	 12/6/16	 New Mexico
Sandra Adrain *	 1/11/06	 New York
James Albanese *	 8/13/14	 New York
Alex Baez *	 11/22/08	 New York
Ronald Becker Jr. *	 8/19/12	 New York
Gerard Beyrodt *	 10/20/15	 New York
Frank Bolusi *	 1/12/10	 New York
Rebecca Buck *	 7/21/15	 New York
Madeline Carlo *	 7/15/07	 New York
John Cortazzo *	 3/14/09	 New York
Angel Creagh *	 1/14/14	 New York
Kevin Czartoryski *	 12/5/10	 New York
Garrett Danza *	 7/11/12	 New York
Anthony DeJesus*	 5/24/13	 New York
Corey Diaz *	 10/7/09	 New York
Renee Dunbar *	 8/25/09	 New York
Robert Ehmer *	 11/21/10	 New York
Luis Fernandez *	 10/16/14	 New York
Paul Ferrara *	 8/28/14	 New York
Edward Ferraro*	 6/6/04	 New York
Donald Feser *	 9/12/09	 New York
Stuart Fishkin *	 5/8/15	 New York
Barry Galfano *	 6/26/11	 New York
Fred Ghussin *	 6/22/07	 New York
Edward Gilpin *	 9/7/06	 New York
John Goggin *	 5/6/08	 New York
James Guida *	 10/31/14	 New York

* Line of duty death in a year previous to 2016

FALLEN HEROES 2016  (cont.)
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* Line of duty death in a year previous to 2016

NAME	 EOW	 STATE	
Claire Hanrahan *	 8/28/07	 New York
Kevin Hawkins *	 5/7/07	 New York
Robert Helmke *	 7/28/07	 New York
Michael Henry *	 11/28/13	 New York
Alick Herrmann*	 12/23/11	 New York
William Holfester *	 1/22/08	 New York
Richard Holland *	 3/23/12	 New York
Steven Hom *	 10/19/13	 New York
Richard Jakubowsky *	 6/7/09	 New York
John Kristoffersen *	 8/25/12	 New York
Frank Macri*	 9/3/07	 New York
Anthony Maggiore *	 11/22/14	 New York
David Mahmoud *	 11/11/10	 New York
John Marshall *	 4/6/14	 New York
Vito Mauro *	 12/2/08	 New York
Gary Mausberg *	 10/8/08	 New York
Jacqueline McCarthy *	 7/5/10	 New York
Michael McHugh*	 7/3/12	 New York
Brian Mohamed *	 3/25/09	 New York
Michael Morales *	 6/10/09	 New York
Robert Nicosia*	 10/10/08	 New York
Carlos Ocasio *	 11/21/09	 New York
Edwin Ortiz *	 7/4/11	 New York
Robert Oswain Jr. *	 5/15/10	 New York
Patrice Ott *	 9/8/06	 New York
Angelo Peluso Jr. *	 5/24/06	 New York
Covel Pierce *	 3/10/11	 New York
Francis Pitone *	 8/11/13	 New York
Timothy Pratt	 10/26/16	 New York
Gerald Rex *	 3/30/09	 New York
Roberto Rivera *	 1/27/07	 New York
Michael Ryan *	 11/5/07	 New York
Stephen Scalza *	 10/1/14	 New York
Joseph Seabrook *	 5/29/10	 New York
Christopher Strucker *	 1/3/14	 New York
Paul Stuewer	 10/5/16	 New York
Martin Tom *	 6/9/11	 New York
Paul Tuozzolo	 11/4/16	 New York
Perry Villani *	 1/21/14	 New York

* Line of duty death in a year previous to 2016

FALLEN HEROES 2016  (cont.)
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Robert Williamson *	 5/13/07	 New York
Richard Winter *	 10/25/08	 New York
Kerry Winters Sr.	 9/22/16	 New York
George Wong *	 3/24/11	 New York
Robert Zane Jr. *	 5/12/09	 New York
Timothy Brackeen	 9/12/16	 North Carolina
John Isenhour	 9/28/16	 North Carolina
Jason Moszer	 2/11/16	 North Dakota
Aaron Christian	 10/18/16	 Ohio
Thomas Cottrell Jr.	 1/17/16	 Ohio
Sean Johnson	 5/19/16	 Ohio
Steven Smith	 4/12/16	 Ohio
Kenneth Velez	 9/15/16	 Ohio
Trey Pritchard *	 8/15/15	 Oklahoma
Jason Goodding	 2/5/16	 Oregon
Scott Bashioum	 11/10/16	 Pennsylvania
Walter DeWitt III*	 6/5/15	 Pennsylvania
Kristopher Moules	 7/18/16	 Pennsylvania
Landon Weaver	 12/30/16	 Pennsylvania
Edward Wehe III *	 11/5/13	 Pennsylvania
Allen Jacobs	 3/18/16	 South Carolina
Sean Allred	 6/23/16	 Tennessee
De’Greaun Frazier	 8/9/16	 Tennessee
Zachary Larnerd	 6/15/16	 Tennessee
Kenny Moats	 8/25/16	 Tennessee
Verdell Smith Sr.	 6/4/16	 Tennessee
Martin Sturgill II	 6/30/16	 Tennessee
Amir Abdul-Khaliq	 9/4/16	 Texas
Lorne Ahrens	 7/8/16	 Texas
Stacey Baumgartner	 6/19/16	 Texas
Endy Ekpanya	 6/12/16	 Texas
David Hofer	 3/1/16	 Texas
Mari Johnson	 7/16/16	 Texas
Michael Krol	 7/7/16	 Texas
Kenneth Maltby	 9/7/16	 Texas
Benjamin Marconi	 11/20/16	 Texas
Calvin McCullers Jr.	 7/5/16	 Texas
Jeffrey Nichols	 3/26/16	 Texas
David Ortiz	 3/14/16	 Texas

* Line of duty death in a year previous to 2016

FALLEN HEROES 2016  (cont.)
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NAME	 EOW	 STATE	
Robert Ransom	 9/30/16	 Texas
Justin Scherlen	 8/4/16	 Texas
Michael Smith	 7/7/16	 Texas
Kenneth Starrs	 11/16/16	 Texas
Brent Thompson	 7/7/16	 Texas
Patricio Zamarripa	 7/7/16	 Texas
Marco Zarate	 7/12/16	 Texas
Douglas Barney II	 1/17/16	 Utah
Cody Brotherson	 11/6/16	 Utah
Eric Ellsworth	 11/22/16	 Utah
Chad Dermyer	 3/31/16	 Virginia
Ashley Guindon	 2/27/16	 Virginia
Harvey Snook	 1/14/16	 Virginia
R. Jake Gutierrez III	 11/30/16	 Washington
Eugene Crum *	 4/3/13	 West Virginia
Joseph Portaro	 3/14/16	 West Virginia
Dan Glaze Jr.	 10/29/16	 Wisconsin
Adam Hartwig	 3/18/16	 Wisconsin
Michael Ventura	 7/8/16	 Wisconsin
Manuel Alvarez	 8/11/16	 Federal
Jose Barraza	 4/18/16	 Federal
Brian Beliso	 6/8/16	 Federal
Patrick Carothers	 11/18/16	 Federal
Steven Carr *	 9/25/15	 Federal
William Craig *	 4/9/12	 Federal
David Gomez	 11/16/16	 Federal
Jerry Jobe *	 9/11/10	 Federal
J. Scott McGuire	 1/24/16	 Federal
Robert Roth *	 3/16/08	 Federal
Kcey Ruiz *	 10/2/15	 Federal
Nathan Sartain *	 10/2/15	 Federal
Javier Vega Jr. *	 8/3/14	 Federal
Paul Wilson *	 2/25/07	 Federal
Wesley Yoo *	 10/11/15	 Federal
Siegfred Mortera *	 2/14/15	 Guam
Luis Melendez-Maldonado	 10/12/16	 Puerto Rico
Edwin Pabon- Robles	 9/23/16	 Puerto Rico
Waldemar Rivera-Santiago	 9/5/16	 Puerto Rico
Victor Rosado-Rosa	 10/5/16	 Puerto Rico

* Line of duty death in a year previous to 2016

FALLEN HEROES 2016  (cont.)



HANNON LAW GROUP

HANNON LAW GROUP, LLP is a full-service litigation firm that 

represents clients in employment, complex civil disputes, and 

white-collar criminal litigation. Located just blocks from the 

Capitol Building in Washington, D.C., our lawyers help serve clients 

all around the world in employment, tax and business disputes, 

and criminal defense. Our exciting and diverse practice provides 

us with the knowledge and experience to serve a wide range of our 

clients’ needs.

At HANNON LAW GROUP, our lawyers know that every case is 

unique and requires personal attention, creative thinking, and 

vigorous pursuit. We carefully select our cases and commit only 

to cases we believe we can win. This ensures that we can provide 

the personal service and cost effective solutions that our clients 

deserve.

Our lawyers are licensed to practice locally in Washington, D.C., 

Maryland, and Virginia, as well as other states.

 HANNON LAW GROUP, LLP
333 8th Street N.E., Washington, DC 20002

Phone: (202) 232-1907       Fax: (202) 232-3704
Email: info@hannonlawgroup.com

[ Advertisement ]

GRAND CENTRAL serves delicious classic american favorites year round for 
dinner Monday-Sunday 6:00pm-10:00pm. You’re sure to find the perfect meal for a 

weekend brunch or casual dinner as you unwind from a long day at work.

And don’t forget to check out the drink specials available from our friendly and 
attentive staff! There’s always a great deal on the menu – no matter what your 

drink of choice.

www.grandcentraldc.com
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[ Advertisement ]



PSTA	
Protec+ve	Services	Training	

Academy	

  An	 Akal	 Global	 Company	 with	 over	 30	
years	 of	 performance	 in	 training,	
consul=ng	and	security	services.	PSTA	is	a	
recognized	 premier	 training	 provider	 for	
the	Mid-Atlan=c	Region.	

  PSTA	 is	 a	Maryland,	District	 of	Columbia	
and	 Virginia	 licensed	 training	 facility.		
Conveniently	 located	 just	 minutes	 away	
next	to	Joint	Base	Andrews.	

  Highly	 Flexible	 and	 adaptable	 to	meet	 a	
wide	 range	 of	 training	 needs	 in	
situa=onal	 preparedness	 and	 use	 of	
force.	

COME	VISIT	US	TODAY:	
6101	Fallard	Drive	|	Upper	Marlboro,	MD	20772	|	Phone:	301.358.2285	

Email:	training@thepsta.com	|	Website:	www.thepsta.com	|	DCJS:	88-1621	

  2	indoor,	state	of	the	art	firearms	ranges	with	distances	out	to	25	yards	with	capacity	of	27	
firing	points.	Ranges	have	computer	controlled	target	systems	and	variable	ligh=ng	for	low-
light	shoo=ng.	

  PSTA	offers	Basic,	Advanced,	Re-Cer=fica=on	and	Specialized	training	programs	in	mul=ple	
disciplines.	

  A	mul=-level,	live-fire	Simuni=ons®	Cer=fied	Facility	Shoothouse	with	mul=ple	scenarios	to	
refine	entry,	room	clearing	and	team	movement	tac=cs.	

  5	clean,	professional	classrooms	and	large	indoor	mul=purpose	training	bays	with	room	for	
mul=ple	vehicles.	

  PSTA	 offers	 computer-based,	 Decision-Reac=on	 Simulator	 that	 provides	 scenario-based	
situa=onal	 challenges	 reinforcing	 agency	 use	 of	 force	 policies.	 Scenario	 customized	 to	
customer	needs	–	perfect	for	ac=ve	shooter	prep.	

  Professional	Training	Cadre	former	federal,	state	and	local	law	enforcement	Instructors	with	
current	state	and	federal	cer=fica=ons.	

[ Advertisement ]
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MEMBER SUPPORT FUNDS
FOP DC Lodge #1 has established three different funds focused on improving 

the lives and experiences of our members and the community; for example, 
providing immediate assistance to law enforcement officers in disaster-hit areas 
when needed, or making necessary repairs and upgrades to our important but 

aging lodge building. The funds are the Disaster Assistance Response Team 
fund, the Building Fund, and the Member Support Foundation. Please donate to 
these special support efforts. Note: Currently, donations to these funds are not tax 

deductible, but we hope to change that status in the near future.

DISASTER ASSISTANCE RESPONSE TEAM FUND
The Disaster Assistance Response Team (D.A.R.T.) fund allows the Lodge to 
provide logistical and financial support to law enforcement members in areas 

that are affected by severe weather or other emergencies. D.A.R.T. swiftly 
responds to assist officers in recovery efforts and those who have suffered 

damage themselves as a result of the disaster.

BUILDING FUND
The Building Fund is used for the required repairs and up keep of the DC Lodge 
#1 building. It is a beautiful building in a prime location with many years of wear 
and tear. It needs continual short-term maintenance and long-term plans to keep 

it functioning and in good shape; for example: roofing, HVAC, elevator, etc.

  
MEMBER SUPPORT FUND

The Member Support Foundation funds will be used to render assistance to 
members upon written request to the lodge. Examples are for injury with an 

inability to work; a need for food and other basic necessities during a crisis; to 
help with uncovered medical bills, etc. This is a special opportunity to help our 

brothers and sisters when they need a hand.

You can use PayPal! 
Visit www.dc-fop.org/funds.php

SIMULCAST:  29  

®
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Greetings! 

I would like to invite you to become a sponsor of National Police 
Week Tent City 2017, to be held in Washington D.C. on May 13-
15, 2017. We are diligently working on bringing an outstanding 
and memorable experience to our guests who will be attending 
our annual event. This event gives us the opportunity to support the 
survivors of the Law Enforcement community, which include family 
members, spouses, children and fellow colleagues.

This would be a wonderful opportunity for your organization to have 
major exposure and visibility in front of an audience that would 
value from your participation, sponsorship and support.  In addition, 
100% of your contributions and sponsorship monies go toward 
funding this event.

We invite you to become a partner with us in this event. On the next 
page are options designed to assist you in determining the level of 
commitment that best fits your budget and time. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me and I will 
do my best to assist you and your organization. Please remit your 
contribution and your sponsorship form to the below-listed address.

My best regards,

Pablo Figueroa, Treasurer
Jerrard F. Young DC Lodge 1
711 4th St. NW.
Washington, DC 20001
Office: 202-408-7767 Ext 705,  Fax: 202-408-1680
Cell: 703-727-4143
Email: pfigueroa@dc-fop.org

FOP TENT CITY SPONSORSHIPS

Form on next page...

mailto:pfigueroa@dc-fop.org


Check the sponsorship level of your choice:

_____   Stage Sponsor - $7,500 

•	 Your organization’s name and logo and banner will be prominently displayed on the Official Police Week Stage 
which will be seen by over 40,000 people. 

•	 Your organization’s name and logo will be prominently displayed on the program and the official policeweek.org 
website.

•	 Your organization’s name and logo decal will be displayed on Police Week Vans. 
•	 Your organization’s name and logo will also be prominently displayed as a sponsor on the Security T-shirts for the 

Event.  
•	 An e-blast to the 10,000 member DC Lodge 1 with regard to your sponsorship.
•	 A full page ad, twice in a year, will be provided for you, complimentary in our Official DC lodge newspaper entitled 

the Simulcast.  
•	 10 Complimentary drinks plus 10 meals at the Police Week Tent City Event May 13, 14 and 15, 2017.

______   Contributing Sponsor - $5,000 

•	 Your organization’s name and logo decal will be displayed on Police Week Vans.
•	 Your organization’s name and logo will be highly displayed on the program and the official policeweek.org website. 
•	 Your organization’s name and logo will also be displayed as a 2nd tier sponsor on the Security T-shirts for the Event.   
•	 A half page ad, twice in a year, will be provided for you, complimentary in our Official DC lodge newspaper entitled 

the Simulcast.  
•	 5 Complimentary drinks plus 5 meals at the Police Week Tent City Event May 13, 14 and 15, 2017.

______   Supporting Sponsor - $1000

•	 Your organization’s name and logo decal will be displayed on Police Week Vans.

______   Targeted Sponsorship

Targeted Sponsorship will support Police week activities. If interested in a targeted Sponsorship, please contact us early 
because these sponsorships are on a first-come, first serve basis. This includes the Large Beer Tent, Draft Bar, Welcome 
Booth, and Food Services and Supplies (Food items, paper plates, cups, cutlery etc.)

_______   Porta Potty Sponsor - $100.00

Your 2 lines of wording on a porta potty at Police Week. Example: This Port a Potty Sponsored by Friends of Lodge 1.

Sponsor’s Name:

Contact Name:

Address:

Phone Number:                                                              Email Address:

Sponsorship Amount:

Please remit payment to: Jerrard F. Young DC Lodge 1, 711 4th St. NW. Washington, DC 20001

FOP TENT CITY SPONSORSHIP FORM
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DC LODGE #1 ‘TENT CITY’

221B Tactical
225 Enterprises LLC, Crime Scene Clean Up

Band of Honor
Barbell and Badges

Bates Footwear
BenBar Vending

Blue Angel Coffee
Blue Line Beasts

Blue Line Productions
Blue Line Studios

Blue Lives Matter-NYC
Brotherhood for the Fallen

Brothers Before Others
Burnt Leaf Cigars

Carolina Outdoor Mat Company
The Cop Shop
DC Gift Shop

D.C Metropolitan Police Memorial and Museum Fund
Donna and Jose Custom Made

Elbeco
Emblems Inc, The Emblem Authority

End of Days Design
Fellowship of Christian Peace Officers

Fight or Flight
Five O Gear, LLC

Flags of Valor
FOP DC 1 Auxiliary
Frag Out Clothing

Grand Lodge FOP Auxiliary
Hahls Badges and Pins

Haix
Hometown Guardians

Honor Line
Humanizing the Badge

Jeff Sichler, Thin Blue Line Supporter, Olympic 
Hopeful

Key Chains by Memories by Sherry
Knives and Swords

LA Rescued
LEO ONLY

Marlow White Uniforms, Inc.
Maryland Small Arms Range

Massaging Insoles
Midnight Platoon

National Alliance for Law Enforcement Support
Night Angel Products, LLC

On Point Supplements
On the Job Rings

Pauls Police Equipement
Power FX

Project Peacekeeper, LLC
Punishers LEMC-NOVA LLC

Quit Bitching Coalition
Ranger Up

Raven Crest Tactical
Real Time Pain Relief

ReLEntless Defender Apparel
Safety Innovations, LLC/Walkie Clip

Sheepdog Designs
Signature Cigars

The Soggy Donuts Fund
Symbolarts

Tactical Gear Junkie
Tee Berries

Thin Blue Line USA
Uniform Gear Philadelphia

United for Blue
UPS

List of Vendors



GRIFFIN WORLDWIDE TRAVEL

Griffin Worldwide Travel is proud to an-
nounce our partnership with the Fraternal 
Order of Police, Jerrard F. Young Lodge #1. 

Through this partnership, Griffin World-
wide Travel will offer lodge members 
travel advice and bookings, in addition 
to excellent personal service, special dis-
counts, and unique travel opportunities 
and experiences. The lodge itself will also 
benefit from a portion of the proceeds.

Griffin Worldwide Travel is owned and 
operated by Marianne Griffin. Griffin 
Worldwide Travel was founded in 2012, and Marianne has been working in the trav-
el industry for over 14 years. Marianne founded Griffin Worldwide Travel because 
she’s passionate about travel, and aspires to share her passion with as many people 
as possible.

From cruises to resorts, European Trips or a family vacation to Orlando we have been 
there and are able to assist you in maximizing your enjoyment and lowering your 
stress as well as your costs.

The Griffin Family is extremely proud of their three generations of law enforcement, 
as well as three generations of military service. As a law enforcement family, the Grif-
fins understand the hardships and unique challenges that face officers as they attempt 
to plan family vacations. 

We understand when your plans are altered at the last minute because your leave 
was canceled due to an unplanned event. Since we understand these specific hard-
ships, we are able to accommodate you every step of the way, from initial planning, 
to the day you depart for your trip, until the time you get back home. Griffin World-
wide Travel is there to help with any emergency that life throws your way, and their 
support and assistance is always just a phone call away.  

To celebrate their new partnership with the Fraternal Order of Police; Griffin World-
wide Travel and Royal Caribbean Cruise Lines are offering a special deal in honor of 
Police Week. When you book any Royal Caribbean cruise between May 22nd and 
May 29th, you will receive 30% off the base price of the cruise, a 50% reduced de-
posit, and up to $50 on-board credit per cabin.

For more information or to book your next adventure contact us at 703-957-8020 or 
email at Marianne@griffinwwtravel.com.

http://griffinwwtravel.com/
mailto:Marianne@griffinwwtravel.com


Detective Thomas Webb, a 27-year veteran of MPD and currently in DC 
Homicide for over 12 years, would like to extend a warm welcome to all our 

brave men and women in blue. His wife, Lisa Nardelli, third generation owner 
of the second oldest bar in the district, and all the staff of the Tune Inn greatly 

appreciate your service and dedication to the community. Please come help 
us celebrate our 70th year in business! 

Our kitchen and bar open early in the morning and close late at night for 
officer-friendly shifts – three blocks from the Capitol.

331 Pennsylvania Ave, S. E. 
202-543-2725

[ Advertisement ]
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Happy Spring!

Our St. Patrick’s Day party was a success. We were also 
able to recruit some new members for our Auxiliary. This 
yearly event is a wonderful time for FOP members and 
Auxiliary members to get together and get to know one 
another.

I recently attended a DC Memorial project meeting in 
which part of the discussions included restoration of the 
Council of Government Memorial Fountain in DC where 
we do our annual Local Law Enforcement Memorial every 
year. I am so proud of our Auxiliary’s ability to be a part of 
this project in some way and am looking forward to future 
meetings on this matter.

This is a reminder that we will be co-hosting the 38th 
Annual Washington Area Law Enforcement Officers 
Memorial Service, which starts at 11:30 a.m. at DC MPD 
Headquarters, 300 Indiana Avenue, NW, Washington, DC. 
The Honorees this year will be Corporal Harvey Snook  
III (Arlington County, VA), Officer Ashley Marie Guindon 
(Prince William County, VA), Corporal Jacai David Colson 
(Prince George’s County, MD), Senior Deputy Mark Franklin 
Logsdon (Harford County, MD), and Senior Deputy Patrick 
Bryan Dailey (Harford County, MD). Our guest speaker 
will be Chief Thomas Manger, Montgomery County, MD) 
and our emcee will be Alison Starling from WJLA 7. We 
will be hosting a luncheon at the nearby DC FOP Lodge 
after the service.

We are also getting ready for Police Week and hope that 
if you are in DC during that time you can make it by our 
booth. We will have three raffles and several items for sale 
this year.

UPDATE: LODGE #1 AUXILIARY
by Bonnie Cannon  |  bcannon@dc-fop.org

ABOUT THE 
AUXILIARY 

The FOP Auxiliary is an 

ancillary organization of 

law enforcement officers. 

The Auxiliary is the 

only national support 

organization of its kind. 

It was organized to unite 

families of members of 

the Fraternal Order of 

Police; to promote their 

welfare socially, morally 

and intellectually; and to 

encourage them in all things 

pertaining to their good.

Auxiliary membership 

is extended to family 

members, 18 years of 

age or older, of an Active 

member of the Fraternal 

Order of Police DC Lodge 

#1 in good standing. Active 

status will be verified before 

accepting any membership 

applications.

Application: 
dc-fop.org/lodge-1-auxiliary

(continued...)

mailto:bcannon@dc-fop.org


DC Lodge #1  SIMULCAST:  36  

®

UPDATE: LODGE #1 AUXILIARY  (cont.)

Finally, our Auxiliary is excited to say that we have been working 
on a fundraiser idea for the National Auxiliary and once approved 
we will put it in our report.

We are proud to be in Law Enforcement Today! Read the article 
online at www.lawenforcementtoday.com/fop-action   

St. Patrick’s Day Dinner         March 12, 2017

www.lawenforcementtoday.com/fop-action
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OCCUPATIONAL / PHYSICAL
REHABILITATION

CERTIFIED HAND SPECIALIST

CALL TODAY FOR A COMPLIMENTARY
 INJURY PREVENTION & REDUCTION 

ASSESSMENT

1900 L STREET, NW, SUITE 607
Ph. 202-528-7223

www.JeterRehabTherapy.com

Backing Up the District for Over 30 Years

We Proudly Support Lodge #1 

®

[ Advertisement ]

www.JeterRehabTherapy.com
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LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE
by Steve Franchak  |  psfm15@verizon.net

On February 13, 2017, we had the briefing for the 115th 
Congress Day on the Hill.  

After a welcome greeting from DC Lodge 1 Vice President 
Mike Murphy, National President Chuck Canterbury 
spoke on the importance of the National Day on the Hill.  
He explained the different forms of communication with 
our representatives: a face-to-face meeting is better than 
a phone call, a phone call is better than a letter, a letter is 
better than an email, and a personal email is better than 
a form email.

National FOP Secretary Pat Yoes also attended the 
briefing.

Senior Legislative Liason Tim Richardson and Legislative 
Liason Mike Martin briefed over 100 officers from 
across the nation on our legislative priorities. Both 
also emphasized that after individuals meet with their 
representatives or staff they should notify them with 
contact information and their opinions on whether the 
representative would support our legislative positions.  
This would provide National an opportunity to follow 
up with the representative.

As always you can follow our legislative positions on 
Grassroots, Facebook or Twitter. It is never too late or too 
early to contribute to the National Legislative PAC.

Be Safe!       

NATIONAL FOP: 
Steve Young Law 
Enforcement 
Legislative Advocacy 
Center 

The Fraternal Order 

of Police is the largest 

organization of law 

enforcement professionals 

in the United States. The 

FOP maintains an office 

in Washington, D.C. on 

Capitol Hill, where a full-

time professional staff 

actively lobbies Congress 

and the Administration on 

the issues most important 

to rank-and-file law 

enforcement officers. 

The National Legislative 

Program is the most 

active and comprehensive 

of any law enforcement 

organization in Washington.

For More: 

www.fop.net

mailto:psfm15@verizon.net
www.fop.net
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NOW SHOWING!
The new Lodge #1 web site is online!
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           RECRUITING MEMBERS 
   POLICE EMERALD SOCIETY 
                            Washington DC Area  
                               

 

The Police Emerald Society of the Washington D.C. Area (PES) was founded in 1986. PES is registered as a 
non-profit organization with the Internal Revenue Service and is Incorporated in the State of Maryland. 

There are a number of goals and objectives of the Society:        

 To develop a spirit of fraternalism and fellowship amongst our members. 

 To promote police professionalism and to recognize the accomplishments of                                   
Gaelic/American law enforcement officers. 

 To assist needy members and aid their families in the event of a line of duty death. 

We have quarterly meetings and various social functions.  Some of those include;  St. Patrick's Day Parade 
& NLEOM Wreath laying Ceremony (March), Memorial March &  Hospitality Night (May during Police 
Week), Picnic (June), Camden Yard Baseball Night (Sept), Family Fall Fling in Ocean City (Oct) and a 
Christmas Party (December). 

All members receive the Police Piper News, the official publication of the PES, tag frame, vehicle window 
decal, membership card and gift. Scholarship Funds and Death Benefits are afforded to Active members. We 
also have MD vehicle tags, organizational badge and merchandise. 

The majority of our membership comes from Maryland, Virginia and the District of Columbia.  There are 
five types of membership in the Society; Active, Associate, Honorary, Complimentary and Auxiliary.  Gael-
ic/American law enforcement (or retired) officers may join as Active members of the Society. Civilians may 
join as Associate members.  An Honorary member is a special recognition bestowed upon an individual by 
the Brehon Council.  Complimentary membership is given to the President and Vice President of other Em-
erald Societies.  Auxiliary membership (non-Gaelic) is open to the public.   

If you are interested in promoting your Celtic heritage and pride in your profession please consider joining 
the PES today.  You can go to pesdc.org and print out an application. Please contact gardavp@aol.com if 
you have any questions. 

   

      

     Police Emerald Society-Washington, DC Area    
 

 
        CONSIDER JOINING TODAY!!!! 

[ Advertisement ]
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On April 8, 2017, United for Blue held its Third Annual 
Law Enforcement Support Rally. Families, friends and 
supporters gathered at the National Law Enforcement 
Officers Memorial to honor both our fallen officers, and 
those who dedicate their lives every day to serve and 
protect. The event began on a beautiful sunny Saturday 
with Patrick Mason singing the National Anthem. 
Reverend Monsignor Salvatore Criscuolo gave the 
invocation. MPDC Assistant Chief Missouri spoke about 
how proud she is of our MPDC Officers, not only for 
their commitment to protect our communities, but for 
their outreach within the communities to help build 
relationships. Andy Maybo, president of the Fraternal 
Order of Police Lodge #1, delivered a heartfelt speech 
supporting our law enforcement officers and the dangers 
they run towards to save others. Our men and woman 
in blue are true heroes. Craig Floyd, president and CEO 
of the National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial, 
spoke about the challenges our officers are up against 
and those who have lost their lives in the line of duty.

After the heartfelt introduction, the organizers marched 
to the U.S. Capitol, led by the Metro Richmond Police 
Emerald Society Pipes & Drums. People gathered along 
the sides of the streets watching and waving as the 
march passed by. Turning onto Pennsylvania Avenue, 
they settled in looking upon the Capitol. Joined by many 
on-lookers, they stopped to listen to the speakers as they 
told stories of community outreach and of unity amongst 
the police and the citizens. At the ceremony outside of 
the Capitol, Patrick A. Burke, executive director of D.C. 
Police Foundation, spoke about the “untold stories” of 
our police officers. For example, accompanying 120 
inner city kids to the circus, and 100 to Luray caverns, and 
hosting a financial literacy class in Southeast DC were 
described as unseen efforts by officers to bond with their 

UNITED FOR BLUE RALLY ‘17
by Shannon Wince

FOR MORE INFO

www.facebook.com/
unitedforbluecorp

www.unitedforblue.org

(continued...)
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community. Burke stated “Be proud of this profession 
and the great work you do everyday! Get to know each 
other and take care of each other – especially those 
friends suffering from stress that this career can bring”. 
This event, like so many others organized by United for 
Blue since its establishment, brought attention not only 
to the perils officers face every day when they put on 
their uniform, but also the services they perform for the 
community that so often go unrecognized. The goal of 
United for Blue and of these rallies is stated clearly in the 
name of the organization. It is about Unity, and about 
showing the community that the officers who serve them 
are not only their protectors and public servants, but also 
their friends.

Guest speakers included Kevin Carroll, President of 
Virginias Fraternal Order of Police. Thomas Hansen, 
Lieutenant Jefferson County Sheriff’s Officer and Past 
President of Fraternal Order of Police Lodge 83. Tom 
Berry, President and Founder of Blue Alert and Tracie 
Johnson-Farrell, Supervisory Senior Policy Analyst Cops 
Blue Alert Team U.S. Department of Justice, Community 
Oriented Policing Services.

Several survivors came out to tell their stories. Pat Kelly, 
daughter of Police Officer Joseph V Kelly (EOW 2/21/71) 
and Michelle Dermyer, wife of Virginia State Trooper 
Chad Dermyer (EOW 3/31/16) spoke about their losses 
in great detail and how hard it was on their families after 
receiving the call that would change their lives. Michelle 
spoke about support the blue family has given to her 
and her children, as well as her experience with C.O.P.S. 
(Concerns of Police Survivors, a non profit organization 
dedicated to helping the survivors of fallen officers). She 
showed amazing strength and courage as she told her 
story. Michelle vowed to make it her mission to honor 
her husband Chad by speaking out and helping others 
who lost loved ones in the line of duty, and to help unite 
community and officers and show the side they don’t 

UNITED FOR BLUE RALLY ‘17  (cont.)

(continued...)
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normally see. Our last guest speaker, Lisa Rager, wife of 
Johnstown Police Officer Shawn Rager (EOW 10/13/16) 
stood in tears as she spoke how everything can change 
in an instant. Spreading the message to always love and 
hug your loved ones, never take anything for granted. 

These stories touched the hearts of everyone listening, 
bringing into perspective the impermanence of life, and 
the risk that is taken every day by the men and women 
who serve the citizens of the community. 

A Governor’s Citation from the State of Maryland was 
presented to United for Blue by Governor Hogan and 
the citizens of Maryland as a tribute, commending their 
efforts honoring the officers and providing support for 
communities in need.

Although Congressman Clay Higgins was unable to 
attend the rally as planned, he sent a video to show his 
support. His video can be found on our facebook page 
www.facebook.com/unitedforbluecorp and our website 
at www.unitedforblue.org

After a beautiful day at the US Capitol honoring our law 
enforcement officers, we gathered at the Fraternal Order 
of Police Lodge-One for food and fellowship. 

Special thanks to:

FOP Lodge-One for their donation of food after the rally. 
Andy Maybo, FOP Lodge-One President, for all his help 
and advice along the way. Thank you for always being 
there and supporting us. 

Thank you to Marcello N. Muzzatti, who has been there 
from the beginning. Providing equipment, chairs, and 
being the MC every year, too much to mention.

UNITED FOR BLUE RALLY ‘17  (cont.)

(continued...)
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Donna Giulian President of the Fraternal Order of Police 
Auxiliary Lodge 5 Philadelphia for supporting United for 
Blue and once again organizing a bus rental to bring 
dozens of members and supporters to the rally.

Additional thanks to all who came out to speak on 
behalf of our officers and our community, and the brave 
survivors who came to share with us their tales so that 
others may understand the dangerous faced by our 
officers everyday. 

Untied for Blue would also like to thank all our DC 
Metropolitan Police Officers, U.S. Park Police and U.S. 
Capitol Police for all their help during the rally, protecting 
us and escorting us to the U.S. Capitol.

Without the continued support and contributions, events 
like this would not be possible. United for Blue has once 
again accomplished a feat of bringing together police 
and community. Spreading the message of unity that is 
so important these days. We hope to have many more 
successful events.

Thank you for all you do and please stay safe out there! 

UNITED FOR BLUE RALLY ‘17  (cont.)



®

UNITED FOR BLUE RALLY ‘17  (cont.)
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UNITED FOR BLUE RALLY ‘17  (cont.)
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www.stoladi.com / 202.319.1636

NEED MORE HOURS IN A DAY? 
Free up your time and let us take care of your 

property management needs!



DC Lodge #1  SIMULCAST:  50  

®

Our Lodge features a beautiful and spacious banquet facility 
that is perfect for any event or occasion. Our staff is ready to 
cater to your specific needs and can assist you in planning a 
great event for your family, friends, or work group.

We can design plentiful buffets and provide an extensive 
beverage service from our fully stocked bar. Our Banquet 
Coordinator is experienced in developing menu packages 
specifically designed to meet your tastes, needs, and budget.

In addition to social events, the Banquet Facility makes an 
excellent location to hold training classes. It is easily accessible 
(located only one block from the Judiciary Square Metro 
station), offers on-site catering, and is equipped with high speed 
wireless Internet access. Special arrangements can be made to 
provide hardwired Internet access as well. Depending upon 
seating and table configurations, the room will comfortably seat 
approximately 125 people.

Any member of our Lodge may reserve the facility based 
on availability. Events are normally scheduled for 4 hours; 
however, we can accommodate longer events subject to 
approval and additional fee. Our facility is fully ADA compliant 
to accommodate the needs of all guests.

Members interested in having an event at the Lodge may pick 
up a Banquet Packet at the FOP Office or download a PDF 
version of the Banquet Packet with the Terms & Conditions from 
the Lodge web site. Find more information, visit dc-fop.org/
food.php, call us at 202-408-7767, ext. 700 or 720, or e-mail 
us at banquet@dc-fop.org.   

BANQUETS & CATERING



Location:
5037 Connecticut Ave. NW
Washington DC 20008
tel: 202.364.0404
www.cometpingpong.com

Kitchen Hours
M-TH 5PM-9:30PM
F 4PM-10:45PM
Sa 11:30AM-10:45PM
Su 11:30AM-9:30PM
Bar open late

[ Advertisement ]



MARYLAND
SMALL ARMS RANGE

Specializing in Law Enforcement Equipment and Uniforms

9801 Fallard Court Upper Marlboro, MD 20772
Phone: 301.599.0800 / Fax: 301.599.9642

WWW.MSAR.COM

Our indoor rifle and pistol range
 is open 7 days a week Utah Concealed Firearm Permit Class

Handgun Qualification Licence Class
Wear & Carry Class

*Each class is conducted by a N.R.A.
Law Enforcement Instructor*

Classes Offered

Now Offering Alterations

[ Advertisement ]



PROUD SUPPORTERS OF THE
Washington DC Fraternal Order of Police 

and Their Family’s.

MADDYS BAR & GRILLE 
1726 Connecticut Ave. NW 

Washington, DC 20009

202.483.2266

www.maddysbarandgrille.com 

MACINTYRE’S 
2621 Connecticut Ave NW 

Washington, DC 20008

202.506.3427

www.macintyresdc.com

MADDYS TAP ROOM 
13th & L Street NW 

Washington, DC 20005

202.408.5500

www.maddystaproom.com

[ Advertisement ]
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Rates starting at $175 per night
Rates starting at $175 per night
Rates starting at $175 per night

*Taxes, service charge and a daily resort fee of $25 plus tax per occupied room not included. Cannot be combined with any other o�er or 
   discount program. Rates subject to change without notice and may be discontinued at any time.  Some restrictions/blackout dates apply. 

MARCH 5

�ree couples-only resorts in the Pocono Mountains 
featuring heart-shaped Jacuzzis, indoor pools, 
fireplaces, saunas and more!
You’ll enjoy everything our resorts have to offer including 
all-you-can-eat breakfast and dinner, live entertainment and 
tons of thrilling sesonal activities…

all for one price! We’ve got an endless amount of adventure in 
the Land of Love and it’s all part of your stay!  

Visit CoveHaven.com/FOP1 or call 800.698.4694 use code
Getaway #19349 to view all of the Getaway Club discounted rates

Such as...
▪ Archery ▪ Raquetball ▪ Min-golf ▪ Tennis ▪ Bike Riding 
▪ Snow Tubing ▪ Ice-Skating ▪ Cross Country Skiing

for Washington, D.C.
Fraternal Order of Police



safely everywhere. Every day.
Delivering people and products

Learn more at airlines.org and follow us on Twitter @airlinesdotorg.

On behalf of our employees and customers, Airlines for 
America, the industry trade organization for the leading 

our communities safe. The airline industry shares the same 
commitment to safety, and honors the dedication and 
service of the Fraternal Order of Police D.C. Lodge #1.

finalFOPad.indd   1 9/4/13   2:06 PM

[ Advertisement ]
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1341 H STREET, NE
WASHINGTON, DC 20002  

email: info@starandshamrock.com
202-388-3833

OPEN EVERYDAY
11AM – close

Irish Channel 
Restaurant and Pub

500 H Street NW 
Washington, DC 20001

www.irishchanneldc.com
202-216-0046

Mon - Thu: 11:00 am - 1:30 am
Fri: 11:00 am - 2:30 am
Sat: 9:00 am - 2:30 am
Sun: 9:00 am - 1:30 am

Happy Hour: 3-7pm

The
Queen Vic

1206 H Street NE
Washington, DC 20002

info@thequeenvicdc.com 

202-396-2001

Penn Quarter Sports Tavern
639 Indiana Ave NW

Washington, DC 20004

www.pennquartersportstavern.com 
202-347-6666
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James Hobans Irish Pub 
One Dupont Circle NW
Washington, DC 20036

www.jameshobansdc.com

202-223-8440

Monday thru Friday from 11:30am
Saturday & Sunday from 10:30am

Serving Lunch, Dinner & Weekend Brunch

James Breau 

1606 17th Street NW 

Washington, DC 20009

202-216-2240

502 H Street NE
Washington, DC 20002

info@legrenierdc.com 
202-544-4999

EAGLE MEDICAL

635 Florida Avenue NW 
Washington, DC 20001

www.eaglemedicalusa.com

202-639-0250
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1223 Connecticut Avenue NW
Washington, DC 20036

www.dirtymartinidc.com

202-503-2640

Monday – Thursday: 4:00 pm – 2:00 am
Friday: 4:00 pm – 3:00 am

Saturday: 5:00 pm – 3:00 am
Sunday: Private Events Only

Angela Grimmer 

605 Pennsylvania Ave SE
Washington, DC 20003

202-320-5604

1348 H Street NE
Washington, DC 20002

www.redrocksh.com

202-621-7300

REDROCKS
N E A P O L I TA N  B I S T R O

S E Q U O I A  R E S TA U R A N T
3000 K Street NW

Washington, DC 20007
www.arkrestaurants.com/sequoia

202-944-4200

Mon – Thu 11:30am – 10:00pm
Fri 11:30am – 11:00pm
Sat 10:00am – 11:00pm
Sun 10:00am – 10:00pm
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Sauf 
Haus
bier hall
& garten

1216 18th Street NW
Washington, DC 20036
www.saufhausdc.com

202-466-3355

Monday-Friday: Open 4pm  
Saturday & Sunday: Open Noon

5611 New Hampshire Ave NW
Washington, DC 20011

www.tfgllc.net

202-472-7953

The Focus Group (TFG) is an SBA 
Certified 8(a) company providing 
security and risk management solutions 
to the Federal Government. Our security 
experts and consultants have over 
15 years experience implementing 
information security, network security, 
cyber security and physical security in 
different client environments.

The FOCUS Group, LLC

FULL-SERVEFULL-SERVE
THE HILL’S NEIGHBORHOOD TAVERN

1420 Pennsylvania Ave SE, Washington, DC 20003

www.trustysdc.com        202-547-1010

Mon-Thu:  4 pm - 2 am
Fri:  4 pm - 3 am 

Sat:  10 am - 3 am
Sun:  10 am - 2 am

Your Ad Here!

Contact David Ganz: 
ganzdavid4@gmail.com
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LODGE MEETINGS
The Lodge holds its General Membership meeting on 
the second Wednesday of every month at 7:00 p.m. 
in the banquet room.

LODGE WEB SITE
Please visit your Lodge website at www.dc-fop.org 
there is a lot of information that is of use to you.

FACEBOOK & TWITTER
You can now find us on Facebook under facebook.
com/fopdclodge1 you can share information; meet 
other members, post news and events along with 
being updated on things going on at the Lodge. Find 
us on Twitter @FOP_DC_LODGE.

GALLS DISCOUNT
Galls, the worlds largest supplier of police equipment 
and supplies, is now offering our members a 10% 
discount for all orders placed online. They’ve set 
up a special web link through our website for our 
members to use. All prices shown on the website are 
regular prices, however, your discount will appear 
when you checkout.

FOP GRAND LODGE
Make sure to check the FOP Grand Lodge web 
site for update on legislative issues along with 
calendar of events. For our members that live 
outside the Metropolitan area you may find that 
there is an FOP event in your area. Just a reminder, 
the “members only” calendar has more information 
than just the regular one. You can visit that site at  
www.grandlodgefop.org.

LODGE OFFICERS
	 President	 Andy Maybo
	 Vice President	 Mike Murphy
	 Chaplain	 Joseph Stimmell
	 Recording Secretary	 Mike Weinsheimer
	 Treasurer	 Pablo Figueroa
	 National Trustee	 Victoria Beauchemin
	 Financial Secretary	 Don Snow
	 Conductor	 Robert Berretta
	 Auxiliary President	 Bonnie Cannon
	 Inner Guard	 Bob Short
	 Outer Guard	 Steve Franchak
	 Trustee at Large	 Jeff Newbold
	 Trustee at Large	 Lou Cannon
	 Trustee at Large	 Michael Kruggel 
	 Past President	 Marcello Muzzatti 

LABOR COMMITTEES
	 BEP	 Alonzo Tate
	 DCHA	 Ronald Ward 
	 DOC	  John Rosser   
	 DYRS	 Andre Phillips 
	 GPO	 Collins Bailey Jr.
	 MPD	 Matthew Mahl
	 MTPD	 Colin Dorrity
	 NDW	 Philip Griffin
	 NIH	 Ed King
	 NIST	 Kevin McMurtry
	 PPD	 Michael Long
	 PSD	 Leroy Williams Jr. 
	 USCP	 Gus Papa
	 USPP	 Ian Glick 
	 USSSUD	 Scott Curry
	 WRPD	 William A. Waters

AGENCY TRUSTEES
	 AFOSI	 Richard L. Miller
	 AMTRAK	 Mark Anderson
	 ATF	 Jeff Meixner
	 BEP	 Don Snow
	 Commerce	 Dave Peters
	 DCHA	 Ronald Ward
	 DHS	 David Vaughan
	 DOC	 Pablo Rodriguez
	 DYRS	 Andre Phillips
	 FAMS	 David Vaughan
	 FPS	 Chris Addams
	 FRB	 Carlos Font
	 GPO	 Alvin Hardwick
	 METRO	 Brett Chavis 
	 MINT	 Reyes Frias, Jr.
	 MPD	 JD Smith
	 MWAA	 Tom Arroyo
	 NCIS	 Tim Danahey
	 NDW	 Alfonso Oritz
	 NIH	 Kyle McKee 
	 NIST	 Dalia Kulowiec
	 PPD	 Michael Long
	 PSD	 Greg Godwin 
	 SUPCT	 Natalie Blackmon            
	 USCP	 Frank Quick 
	 USPP	 Robert Berretta 
	 USSSUD	 Scott Curry	
	 ZOO	 Derek J. Lapointe	

LODGE INFO
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LODGE #1 GIFT SHOP

The F.O.P. Lodge D.C. #1 Gift 

Shop offers quality apparel, 

keepsakes and collectibles 

designed for active and retired 

members of Lodge, affiliate 

agencies, and their families. 

As a corporate partner of the 

National Law Enforcement 

Officers Memorial Fund, Inc. 

the Gift Shop proudly offers 

quality Memorial collectibles. 

They also carry practical items 

for daily law enforcement use.

www.fopdcgift.com

LODGE INFO
Our Lodge is located at 711 4th Street, NW in downtown 
Washington, DC. The closest metro stop is Judiciary 
Square (Red line), which is conveniently located only 
one block from our building. Other landmarks close to 
us are the National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial 
(located one block away at the Judiciary Square Metro 
Stop), the Verizon Center, which is two blocks away, and 
Chinatown/Penn Quarter, which is also only two blocks 
away.

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE HOURS
Our administrative offices are open Monday through 
Friday from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Our general telephone 
number is 202-408-7767.

INTERNET ACCESS
As a service to our members and guests we offer 
complimentary high speed wireless Internet access. 
Please visit our office to obtain the current SSID and 
encryption key. If you don’t know what those are, no 
matter, we also provide guest workstations in our 
administrative office. All wireless connections to the 
Internet are protected by VPN friendly firewalls.

CONFERENCE ROOM
Our conference room is capable of seating approximately 
200 persons. It is equipped with a television, 
speaker phone and full Internet access (both 
wireless and hardwired). Any member wishing to 
reserve the room for a meeting must schedule it in 
advance.  
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In the Spring of 1915, most police officers in the United 
States were underpaid and overworked. Officers were 
prohibited from participating in labor organizations or 
strikes.

During those days, two police officers from Pittsburgh, 
Pennsylvania met and decided there was a need for 
an organization to improve working conditions and 
represent the thin blue line between crime and society. 
From that simple beginning, the Fraternal Order of 
Police was born and has grown to an organization 
with 275,000 members. The FOP is the largest law 
enforcement organization in the United States. Along 
with civilian associate members from all walks of life; 
the FOP of today continues to represent the interest of 
working police officers.

The Fraternal Order of Police Lodge DC #1 was chartered 
in 1966. The Lodge was later named after the first member 
killed in the line of duty, Officer Jerrard F. Young.

In November of 1977, the FOP Auxiliary to DC Lodge 1 was 
formed, to promote fellowship between police families. 
Their objective is to increase understanding between 
individual officers and their families. The Lodge offers a 
place to voice ideas and concerns. The Lodge promotes 
fraternalism and the opportunity to interact with fellow 
police officers.

The Lodge is composed of members from over 100 
different law enforcement agencies and civilian associate 
members from all walks of life. The Lodge is involved in 
many community projects, charities and social functions 
as well as their efforts to improve law enforcement.   

DC LODGE #1 HISTORY

Officer Jerrard F. Young
End of Watch: 5/21/71
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In the Spring of 1915, most police officers in the United 
States were underpaid and overworked. Officers were 
prohibited from participating in labor organizations or 
strikes.

During those days, two police officers from Pittsburgh, 
Pennsylvania met and decided there was a need for 
an organization to improve working conditions and 
represent the thin blue line between crime and society. 
From that simple beginning, the Fraternal Order of 
Police was born and has grown to an organization 
with 275,000 members. The FOP is the largest law 
enforcement organization in the United States. Along 
with civilian associate members from all walks of life; 
the FOP of today continues to represent the interest of 
working police officers.

The Fraternal Order of Police Lodge DC #1 was chartered 
in 1966. The Lodge was later named after the first member 
killed in the line of duty, Officer Jerrard F. Young.

In November of 1977, the FOP Auxiliary to DC Lodge 
1 was formed, to promote fellowship between police 
families. Their objective is to increase understanding 
between individual officers and their families. The Lodge 
offers a place to voice ideas and concerns. The Lodge 
promotes fraternalism and the opportunity to interact 
with fellow police officers.

The Lodge is composed of members from over 100 
different law enforcement agencies and civilian associate 
members from all walks of life. The Lodge is involved in 
many community projects, charities and social functions 
as well as their efforts to improve law enforcement.   

FRATERNAL ORDER OF POLICE
A Brief History
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The emblem adopted by the National Fraternal Order 

of Police is designed to remind the membership of the 

duties that are expected of them as a citizen, a police 

officer and a member of the Lodge. The five-cornered 

star tends to remind us of the allegiance we owe to our 

Flag and is a symbol of the authority with which we are 

entrusted. It is an honor the people we serve bestow 

upon us. They place their confidence and trust in us; 

serve them proudly.

Midway between the points and center of the star is a 

blue field representative of the thin blue line protecting 

those we serve.

The points are of gold, which indicates the position under 

which we are now serving. The background is white, 

the unstained color representing the purity with which 

we should serve. We shall not let anything corrupt be 

injected into our order. Therefore, our colors are blue, 

gold and white.

The open eye is the eye of vigilance ever looking for 

danger and protecting all those under its care while 

they sleep or while awake. The clasped hands denote 

friendship. The hand of friendship is always extended to 

those in need of our comfort.

The circle surrounding the star midway indicates 

our never-ending efforts to promote the welfare and 

advancement of this order. Within the half circle over the 

centerpiece is our motto, “Jus, Fidus, Libertatum” which 

translated means “Law Is a Safeguard of Freedom.”  

ABOUT THE FOP STAR



OPENING HOURS

Mon - Thu: 11:30 am – 1:00am

Fri :  11:30am – 2:00am

Sat: 11:00am – 2:00am

Sunday 11:00am - 12:00am

Silo is conveniently located only 

blocks from Chinatown, the Verizon 

Center and the Convention Center.  

With a focus on local, fresh, modern 

American cuisine, Silo offers culinary 

excellence, genuine hospitality and 

fine craft cocktails.  Silo features 12 

rotating craft beers on tap, as well 

as 20 bottled offerings.  Local spirits 

line the shelves and are perfectly 

displayed in pre-prohibition themed 

cocktails.  The menu changes its 

core features monthly and 

highlights daily specials in step with 

the freshest, seasonal items.  Come 

in, get comfortable and stay a 

while…Silo will take care of the rest.

919 5th St. NW, Washington, DC 20001
Phone:  (202) 290-2233   Email: info@silodc.com

Walking distance from FOP Lodge #1!

[ Advertisement ]



Your Ad Here!
Contact David Ganz:  ganzdavid4@gmail.com

[ Advertisement ]
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1421!H!Street!NE!

Washington,!DC!20002!

!

202875882139!

www.thepursuitwinebar.com!

!

Dinner!

Monday!–!Saturday!||!5pm!to!Close!

!

Brunch!

Saturday!and!Sunday!||!11am!–!3pm!

!

Drink Wine. 
Be Happy. 

!
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Jonah Retzinger, Esq.
Robert Rosenberg, Esq.
Carl Rauscher
Thomas Reems, Esq.
Sammy's Liquors 
Angelico Pizzeria 
Susan Duddy, Esq. 
Tamar Finn, Esq. 
Derek Sugimura, Esq. 
John Hoel, Esq. 
Crown Liquors 
Joshua Taylor, Esq.
Joshua Sanderlin, Esq.
John Copley, Esq.
Susan Reatig architects
General Terry Paul
Christopher Tyson, Esq.
Kenneth E Ryan, Esq
Richard Helm, Esq
Curtis Altmann, Esq
Bottom Line Salon
Colette Goodman
Benjamin Trogdon, Esq.
Joseph Onek, Esq.
Arthur Antonelli, Esq.
Kristen Murphy, Esq.
Deford-Sharp Interiors
Gerard Comizio, Esq. 
William Steinman, Esq. 
Charles Walters, Esq. 
Ryan Israel, Esq 
Brian Pandya, Esq. 
Kristine Hanson, Esq. 
Susan Fagan - Long and Foster 
Matt Borrow
Haydees Restaurant
Gordon Lang, Esq.
Scott Richey, Esq. 
Colin Roskey, Esq. 
Jason Klein, Esq 
Christopher Parkinson 
Frank Ames 
The Pursuit Wine Bar 
Kevin Barnett, Esq. 

David Barry Benowitz, Esq.
Bradford Frese, Esq.
Khatchig Parounakian, Esq.
David Pore, Esq.
Joe Molosky, Esq.
John Vail, Esq.
Douglas Richardson
Kevin Richards
Glenn Grant, Esq.
Allison Hester Haddad, Esq.
A Patrick Doyle, Esq.
Allen Dye, Esq.
Kristen Davis, Esq.
Thomas Hampton
Electro World
Megan Barnhill
Michael Joffre, Esq.
Kristen Davis, Esq.
Samuel Wyman
Patricia Wagner, Esq.
Walter Kelley, Esq.
Cameron Cosby, Esq.
Mexican Fruit
Richard Burke, Esq.
Bradford Frese, Esq.
Daniel Broderick, Esq.
Frederick Peters, Esq.
John Cavanaugh, Esq.
Ivan Schlager, Esq.
David Rogers, Esq.
George Waters Consluting Services 
Eric Bouim 
Matthew West, Esq. 
Marianne Horinko, Esq.  
Christopher Todd, Esq. 
Edward Zughaib Esq. 
Anthony Rapa, Esq. 
Andrew Dyer Jr. Esq. 
James Breau-Coldwell Banker 
Robert Bobb Group, LLC
Frederick Waite, Esq.
Gordon Wheeler 
Matomic Operating Company 

John Smith @ Prudential 
Matthew Nolan, Esq. 
Robert Rizzi, Esq. 
The Focus Group 
Frederick Waite, Esq.
David Goldblatt, Esq.
Matthew Comstock, Esq.
Fado Irish Pub
Sean Beller Esq.
Jeffrey Hsu, Esq.
Ace Beverage
Jay Singer, Esq.
Samuel Lancaster, Esq.
Matt Mika Esq.
Thomas B Martin, Esq.
Robert Moffit MD
Greg Wolf, Esq.
Robert Disch, Esq.
Patricia Sweeney, Esq.
Cantina Marina
Flippin Pizza
CAS Driving School
Szechuan House
Old Engine 12
Los Hermanos
Stephen Brophy, Esq.
Mai Thai
Ming's Restaurant
Andrew G. McBride, Esq. 
Queens Cafe & Hookah Bar
David Zook
David Yaffe, Esq.
John Jascott, Esq.
Scott Parven, Esq.
Alfie's DC
Brian Byroker, Esq.
Princess Cafe
Jim O’Connell, Esq.
Samuel Lancaster, Esq.
William Satchell, Esq.
Allen Mitchell & Co.
PGP Development LLC

DC LODGE #1 SUPPORTERS
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DC LODGE #1 SWAG!

Take a look at these new flasks and tags, customized by 
Police & Fire Tags for DC FOP Lodge #1 and Police Week! 
They will be available during Police Week at Tent City, but 
if you don’t have the opportunity to join us, you can buy 

them online before they are discontinued.

Check out the National Police Week flasks and place your 
orders at policeandfiretags.com/product-page/6-oz-flask-

national-police-week.

How about Police Week tags? Place your order at police-
andfiretags.com/product-page/police-week-license-plate.

policeandfiretags.com/product-page/6-oz-flask-national-police-week
police-andfiretags.com/product-page/police-week-license-plate


THANK YOU 
LAW ENFORCEMENT 
OFFICERS 
FOR ALL YOU DO

 

 

From public officials to crossing guards, AAA has protected the  
rights and interests of motorists and other travelers for over 100 years, 
and we continue to advocate for responsible and better-educated drivers.

LEARN MORE ABOUT WHAT WE DO

MidAtlantic.AAA.com/Outreach/PublicGovernmentAffairs

© 2017 AAA Club Alliance Inc.  17-213687
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